
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 4th April 2019

Attendees: Helen Davidson, Isobel Rennie, Eileen Virtue, Frances Cassidy, Cllr Dorrian, Cllr Rebecchi, Inverkip Hub Representative Caitlin Davidson, MSP Representative Seoniad Knox, Community Police Officer (Martin Cannon), three members of the local community
Apologies: MP Ronnie Cowan, Irene McLeod, Gary Purdon, Paul Cassidy, Cllr Nelson, Community Wardens.
Police Report:  
            Latest police statistics – over two months there have been 22 reported 
crimes. 18 remain undetected including vandalism of a car in Cullen Crescent; 
Plant 
equipment theft at Cornalees; wilful fire raising at Inverkip power 
station; vandalism of the defibrillator at Wemyss Bay; hit and run damage to a 
vehicle in Wemyss Bay.
Silent 999 call – it was clarified that pressing 55 will alert Police Scotland when the caller is unable to speak. Pressing 55 will not locate the caller. The Police Officer in attendance confirmed that calls are located automatically and directed to local areas to respond.
School parking – the road safety officers had visited Inverkip Primary school and advised the plan of action was:

1 Parking enforcement officers would visit school at busy time to talk to drivers and review situations
2 Enforcement actions would then be considered if necessary
3 Review school bus times with school
4 Crossing Patrol will remain in current position as most effective for children safety
5 Junior road safety officers and school liaisons discuss actions for future

6 Parking buddies scheme being considered as successful elsewhere

7 School actions to remind parents to consider road markings and park considerately to ensure safety of all children and pedestrians.

8 Discuss consider “informal” left turn only from Finnockbog into Main Street to try to keep the traffic flowing at peak times and prevent gridlock

Neighbourhood Watch – Neighbourhood Watch to attend a future meeting of the CC to raise the profile of the new scheme.

Wardens Report:

No wardens in attendance

Minutes of Last Meeting: Proposed by Helen and Isobel..
Secretary Report:

· Your Voice Inverclyde – drop in session on 11/4/19 at Your Voice Inverclyde Office 10 -11.30 -   Big Action 4 .
· Citizen’s Advice Bureau information from Ronnie Cowan’s office regarding support with claims such as Universal Credit
· Clyde Regional Marine Plan – consultation on plan runs from 18/3 until 27/5. There is to be a drop in session at Inverkip Hub on 18/4/19 7 -9.30pm.
· Scottish Rural Action Group – Newsletter
· Ardentinny Community Group – fish farm developments along the Clyde estuary- asking for support from everyone to oppose the plans.
· Email from Inverclyde Council re showcasing the work of the CC’s
· Reminder from Stuart McMillan – community assist programme – access to grants, deadline is 4/10/19
· Letter from resident to Transerv regarding local road closures of A78 and signage. Reply from Transerv 
· Local Roads Network Survey – all advised to complete, link is on website.
Planning:

· Applications submitted for our area this month for permission to erect signage on Langhouse Road from Merchant Homes. And work on the Wemyss Bay Nursery Classroom.
· Cllr Dorian reported that permission was granted for the New Cruise Terminal in Greenock.

Roads Pavements and Lighting:

· A78/ Spey Road – lighting under bridge is poor and the pavement disappears making it dangerous for pedestrians – Cllr to raise, again.
· Fly Tipping – Cllr Rebecchi to raise
· Resident in attendance asked whether there would be a bus shelter at Lunderston Bay where works have been carried out. Agreed Cllr Dorian to ask.  
· Police Officer in attendance raised parking at Inverkip boat club, car regularly parking on pavement – discussed whether a bollard could be placed on the pavement to prevent this. Friendly reminders have not worked. Cllr Rebecchi to investigate
· Car parking by new bollards on main street Inverkip – Cll Rebecchi to ask if an extra bollard could be placed in middle.

· Spey Road Southbound slip– Road studs missing, Transerv fixed but Stuart McMillans office report that they are not sufficient/done properly and have been reported again.
Treasurers Report: Current Balance £2,571.98
· Admin grant still not received yet for this year from Inverclyde Council. Isobel confirmed accounts had been submitted to Inverclyde Council
Riverside Inverclyde funding:

· Picnic benches ordered and will be delivered within next two weeks. Placement will change when work on the Hub extension begins.
· Bulbs planted at Hub during garden group session. Blooming Inverkip webpage now up and running.

· Quote for fencing/ hedging received.

· Walking route signage funding agreed - Action Gary – Ramblers map now in place
· Resident(A.B) to look at updating heritage board - Action Gary

· Resident enquired about additional funding for Wemyss Bay Community Centre - possible funding in pipeline. Action - Eileen.

· Funding still available – ideas include -Wemyss Bay Community Centre – can some funding be spent on bulbs/planters; Time capsule at war memorial; time capsule; resident in attendance asked about a mains drinking water fountain
· School Prize – both schools keen on this so a CC shield or cup will be explored.

AOCB:   
· Wemyss Bay Hotel site beginning to get cleared. Pipe fixed so flooding across road should be sorted. 
· Seoniad confirmed that Stuart McMillan will be arranging a meeting again this year to coordinate all the relevant parties on plans to monitor /prevent large groups of youths travelling down to Inverkip Beach over the summer months.

· Abellio carrying out a Ticketless crackdown on specific dates

· Cllr Rebecchi reminded the CC that we had been asking for wheelie bins – where should they go if we got them? Discussion about whether they go at the start of the coastal path in Harbourside or further along near the trees. Need agreement regarding who empties the bins and how often from IC. CC to advise.

· Recycling bins – received a request regarding whether the bins can be moved somewhere else. Currently they are on land that does not belong to the council and there is no other identified place to put them. Residents are asked to call the council if and when bins are full.

Next Meeting: Thursday 2nd May 2019 at 7pm in Wemyss Bay Primary School.

